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Subject: 
 

Elimination of  Subcategory DOL 
 
 

 
It is no longer necessary for Communications Intake Unit staff to use Subcategory DOL 
(Department of Labor) when coding requests, as previously instructed in the following 
Office of Administrative Hearing (OAH) transmittals: OAH 97-47, OAH 99-36, and 
OAH 01-50. 
 
Subcategory DOL was previously used for Upstate employment-related issues and 
ABAWD (Able-Bodied Adults without Dependents) Work Requirement cases; 
notification to the designated individual at the Department of Labor is no longer needed. 
 
If there are any questions with respect to this transmittal, you may contact your super-
visor or Susan Fiehl at (518) 473-4779 or via email susan.fiehl@otda.state.ny.us.   
 
 
 

__________________________________ 
Mark Lacivita, Director of Administration 
  Office of Administrative Hearings 
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